
UK’s First Sea Lord concludes visit to
Alexandria

World news story

UK First Sea Lord and Chief of the Naval Staff, Admiral Tony Radakin,
concluded a short official visit to Alexandria, Egypt.

The visit to Alexandria, which is the first for the Head of United Kingdom’s
Royal Navy and Naval Service, aimed to boost UK-Egypt maritime cooperation
and discuss aspects of common interest between the two nations’ navies.

During his visit, Admiral Tony Radakin met with Commander of the Egyptian
Naval Forces, Vice Admiral Ahmed Khaled Hassan Saeed, and was accompanied by
British Defence Attaché Captain (Royal Navy) Stephen Deacon. The two
countries’ naval leaders discussed topics of common interest including the
latest developments in the Eastern Mediterranean, maritime security, and
future bilateral naval engagements.

Commenting on the visit, British Defence Attaché Captain (Royal Navy) Stephen
Deacon said:

This visit from the First Sea Lord, Head of the UK’s Royal Navy, is
yet another sign of the growing development in UK-Egyptian naval
cooperation following the success of last month’s joint maritime
and amphibious exercises. Recently, we have seen visits from our
Minister for the Armed Forces, from the flagship of the Royal Navy,
HMS ALBION, and from one of the newest ships in the fleet, HMS
TRENT. Now our most senior naval officer has also visited Egypt.
Maritime security is at the top of both countries’ agendas for
cooperation, and by working together, we are better equipped to
face shared challenges.
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